CDTA COMMITTEE AGENDA

Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee

Thursday, January 19, 2017 
Start Time – 11:30 AM; Anticipated End Time – 1:30 PM

110 Watervliet Avenue

Committee Item
Responsibility

Call to Order
Norman Miller

Ascertain Quorum
Norman Miller

Agenda Approval
Norman Miller

Approve Minutes of December 8, 2016
Norman Miller

Consent Agenda Items

· River Corridor Real-Estate Hearing Approval
Chris Desany

· Approve Title VI Public Participation Plan
Chris Desany


Administrative Discussion Items

· Bike Share Update (Presentation)
Jonathan Scherzer
· Service Update
Ross Farrell

Planning Retreat Follow Up

· Kelli Schreivogl will provide an overview of our policies and procedures that govern employees to ensure a Quality Work Environment by providing the highest professionalism and civility at all times. 

Governance/Policy Issue Discussion Items



None

Executive Session


None

For the Good of the Order
Norman Miller

Next Meeting Date:  February 16, 2017
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Adjourn 
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Capital District Transportation Authority 

Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee 
Meeting Minutes – December 8, 2016 at 12:00 Noon at the 110 Watervliet Avenue Office
In Attendance:  Norm Miller (Chair), Art Young, Georgie Lussier, Denise Figueroa, Mark Schaeffer, Carm Basile (CEO), Mike Collins (CSL) Chris Desany, Amanda Avery, Jaime Watson, Thomas Guggisberg, Fred Gilliam, Erika Reilly, Lance Zarcone, Phil Parella, Ross Farrell, Jonathan Scherzer, Kathy Colbert

Meeting Purpose

This was the regular monthly meeting of the Planning Committee.  

Administrative Discussion Items

Quarterly Projects Review – Ross Farrell
Ross Farrell presented the quarterly update on Major Projects and Activities.  The report is in your packets.

Ross focused on the pedestrian and infrastructure improvements we made at Albany Medical Center; this has led to significant ridership increases in this corridor.

FY2017 Mid-Year Budget Review
Mike Collins provided a seven-month update on the FY2017 budget.  Overall, we are in good shape, with Mortgage Recording Tax performing well; customer revenue beating budget projections; and advertising revenue at record levels.   

Budget expenses are also good with most categories at or under budget.  There are concerns with the wage line, workers’ compensation expenses, and parts.  The Committee had extensive discussions about these expenses.

Consent Agenda Items

FY2017 Budget Adjustment – Mike Collins

The Committee also discussed making a budget adjustment to the wage line to address new service hours that we introduced after the new fiscal year began, along with frequency improvements based on customer demand. 

This resulted in a recommendation to adjust our budget plan to better align expenses with reality. 

The Committee recommends adjusting the FY2017 budget to include increasing the wage line by $500,000 to ($39,976,623) and increasing MRT revenue by $500,000 (to $11 million) to pay for the increase in the wage line. 

Preliminary Budget Approval for FY2018 Budget

Mike presented a preliminary budget for FY2018.  New York State requires that we submit a board approved budget forecast by the end of the calendar year.  

The projected preliminary budget is $87.3 million, representing a 6.4% increase over the current year’s budget.

Over the next few months, the Planning & Stakeholder Relations Committee will be provided several options during the budget development process.

The Committee recommends approving the preliminary budget for fiscal year 2018 to meet New York State requirements.

For the Good of the Order

None

Action Items

None

Adjournment and Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Committee will be on January 19, 2017; noon at 110 Watervliet Avenue. 

Respectfully submitted by Michael P. Collins: 

_______________________________________
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To:
Chairman, Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee


Committee Members

From:
Christopher Desany, Vice President of Planning and Infrastructure

Date:
January 19, 2017

Re:
Approval of Determination and Findings for River BRT

Background

As discussed at the October meeting, one of the steps in the land acquisition process for the River BRT process requires us to hold public hearing(s) to give people the opportunity to hear about the real estate specific aspects of the project, and afford the public an opportunity to comment. To advertise and hold these hearing(s) required Board approval and the plan was approved in October. The hearing was held on November 29th at the Watervliet Library and Senior Center. Eight members of the public attended. Staff reviewed the project, the alternatives, and the real estate acquisition process. Several landowners commented, mostly requesting that CDTA perform proper due diligence regarding the project. All comments were collected for the record.

The results (Determination and Findings) of the hearing also requires Board approval. A summary of those results is as follows:

· The purpose of the project is to provide faster, more direct, more frequent, and more reliable north-south transit service connecting the major activity centers along the River Corridor at a reasonable cost and schedule. High levels of existing ridership, significant clusters of transit-supportive demographics, and transit-oriented development patterns indicate a clear need for improved transit services.  The major activity centers include areas of the Cities of Albany, Watervliet, Troy, and Cohoes, Town of Colonie, and Villages of Menands and Waterford.

· Improvements to pedestrian facilities and signalized intersections will be made along the corridor to enhance safety and accessibility. This includes replacement of sidewalk and curb ramps, drainage structure modifications, and the replacement and upgrade of traffic signals.

· During project development, three major alternatives were considered for the location of the proposed BRT service. Following an alternatives analysis that included public outreach and meetings with local municipalities, one alternative was chosen as the preferred. The alternative comparably provides the best connectivity to transit-dependent destinations, reliability, reduced travel time, and maximizes ridership growth potential.

· Implementation of this alternative is based upon engineering, social, economic and environmental considerations and provides improvements that are consistent with the project objectives while limiting adverse impacts.

· The proposed project has been designed to minimize environmental, cultural, and historical effects to the greatest extent possible.  This project is classified as not having a significant environmental effect at the State or Federal level, and does not require an environmental impact statement. CDTA has been designated as lead agency to coordinate environmental impact activities.

Staff is also requesting approval of such further proceedings as may be necessary to facilitate acquisition of the properties.

Proposed Action

Staff is requesting that the land acquisition public hearing Determination and Findings for River BRT be advanced to the full Board for approval. 
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To:
Chairman, Performance Oversight Committee


Members, Performance Oversight Committee

From:
Christopher Desany, Vice President of Planning and Infrastructure

Date:
January 19, 2017

Re:
Approval of Title VI Public Participation Plan

Overview:

The Title VI statute is an FTA regulation for ensuring that equity is considered when transit systems make major service and operational decisions. As a federal funding recipient, CDTA must comply with Title VI regulations. The purpose of Title VI is to:

· Ensure that the level and quality of transit service is provided in a nondiscriminatory manner;

· Promote full and fair participation in transit decision-making without regard to race, color, or national origin;

· Ensure meaningful access to transit-related programs and activities by persons with limited English proficiency.

We work to ensure that all decisions made under the umbrella of Title VI put customers on a level playing field and do not unfairly favor or disfavor one demographic over another. The intent of Title VI is consistent with CDTA’s goals to ensure that service and fare decisions are made in a just manner, and take into consideration the impact to our customers of all demographics. The requirement to comply with Title VI has existed for years, and we fully support its goals and objectives.

Committee Action:

Staff is recommending:

· Approval of a draft Participation Plan and meeting schedule as the basis of public feedback. This plan is consistent with the 2013 plan. Public hearings are scheduled as follows:

Rensselaer County - Tuesday, February 21, 2017 (6:00 pm – 8:00 pm)

Arts Center of the Capital Region (Conference Room)

265 River Street

Troy, NY 12180

 

Schenectady County - Wednesday, February 22, 2017 (6:00 pm – 8:00 pm)

Schenectady Public Library – Central Library (McChesney Room)

99 Clinton Street

Schenectady, NY 12305

 

Albany County - Monday, February 27, 2017 (6:00 pm – 8:00 pm)

Albany Public Library – Washington Avenue Branch (Large Auditorium)

161 Washington Avenue

Albany, NY 12210

 

Saratoga County - Tuesday, February 28, 2017 (6:00 pm – 8:00 pm)

Saratoga Springs Public Library (Dutcher Community Room)

49 Henry Street

Saratoga Springs, NY 12866

· Approval of a draft Title VI Plan (based on 2013 plan) as the basis of public feedback. There are 4 major components:

Definition of Major Service Changes 

A major service change is defined as any change in service that adds or eliminates more than 15% of the system’s revenue hours, as well as the addition or elimination of any trunk or BusPlus route.  All major service changes are subject to an equity analysis which includes an analysis of adverse effects. 

Disparate Impact 

A disparate impact occurs when the population adversely affected by a fare or service change has a 15% or higher percentage of minority persons than the comparison population, or when the population positively affected has a 15% or lower percentage of minority persons than the comparison population. Disparate impacts are determined by analyzing all service changes occurring at one time together. 

Disproportionate Burden

A disproportionate burden occurs when the population adversely affected by a fare or service change has a 15% or higher percentage of low-income persons than the comparison population, or when the population positively affected has a 15% or lower percentage of low-income persons than the comparison population. Disproportionate burden is determined by analyzing all service changes occurring at one time together.  

If a potential disproportionate burden or disparate impact is found, CDTA will take steps to avoid, minimize or mitigate impacts, and then reanalyze the service plan to determine whether the impacts were removed. 

Site Determination or Facility Location

CDTA will complete a Title VI equity analysis during the planning stage about where a project is located or sited to ensure the location is selected without regard to race, color, or national origin. CDTA shall engage in outreach to persons potentially impacted by the siting of facilities. A Title VI equity analysis must compare the equity impacts of various siting alternatives, and the analysis must occur before the selection of the preferred site. 
Date:
January 19, 2017
To:
Chairman, Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee


Members, Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee

From:
Christopher Desany, Vice President of Planning and Infrastructure

Re:
Service Changes for February 2017

CDTA will be implement a package of service changes on February 5 in efforts to attract more ridership, improve reliability, and reallocate limited resources.  In summary:

· Multiple route schedules will have slight adjustments to increase on-time performance (OTP).

· Additional trips on the #450 will allow the route to operate every 30 minutes in peak times and make connections to High Rock Avenue in Saratoga Springs.

· Select trips on route #182, #520, and #719 will be eliminated due to low ridership, and to reduce number of buses operating in peak times.  

· Routes #355 and #370 will be extended from downtown Schenectady to Rivers Casino and Mohawk Harbor.

Note:	There will be no Governance Committee meeting this month.


	The Planning Committee meeting will start at 11:30 am.
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